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Our Ref: 2824651
Contact: Paul Battersby
Telephone: 4732 7575 31 December 2010

Howard Reed
Acting Director
Mining & Industry Projects
Department of Planning
PO Box 39
SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Mr Howard

Department of Planning
Received

1 0 JAN 2011

Scanning Room

Penrith Lakes Scheme
DA4 Modifications

Thank you for the email of 16 December 2010 extending the period in which Council
may make a submission until 14 January 2010.

The proposal is a significant amendment to DA4, as the applications alter the approved
methodology and infrastructure for managing flooding within the Penrith Lakes Scheme.
These amendments have impacts beyond the scope of the applications and the boundaries
of the Penrith Lakes Scheme. They have the potential to affect properties in the vicinity
of the Scheme and along the Nepean River. Clearly, this is a matter that will need to be
reported to Council, and the first available opportunity is in early February 2011. As
such, Council will be in a position to provide a formal and informed response by mid
February 2011.

I appreciate the Department's responsibility and desire to deal with these applications
expeditiously. The proposal, however, is technical in nature and requires significant
examination. The documentation cannot be reviewed, nor informed comment provided,
within the nominated timeframe. Earlier consultation, particularly with Council's
technical staff during preparation of the proposal, would have assisted a timely response.

Council's technical review would still be assisted by briefings from the applicant and
their flooding consultants. This will enable Council officers to provide interim advice to
the Department of Planning, prior to the matter being formally reported to Council. The
Department is requested to arrange, with the applicant, briefing sessions for the later half
of January 2011.

Please contact me if you would like to discuss this matter.

Yours faithfully

Ruth
Goldsmit~_~

Group Manager Leadership
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